Meeting on beam test stand for materials, collimators and absorbers – 23-SEPT-2008 –  DRAFT

Present: Ralph Wolfgang Assmann, Juan Blanco, Christoph Hessler, Malika Meddahi, Ghislain Roy, Helmut Vincke
Project organization
R. Assmann presented a new version of the organizational chart. Ghislain Roy proposed to add the project leader’s name as responsible for safety issues. 

It was proposed that colleagues from SLAC come to CERN for further discussion on their participation in this project.


Specifications for target area

Ralph Wolfgang Assmann prepared the draft of the specifications for the experimental area and circulated it among the involved persons prior to this meeting. Comments have been collected and a new version will be circulated amongst the AB management before releasing the document.
Radiation level measurements
The radiation level measurements have not yet been carried out, but they are scheduled for Wednesday, 24.09.2008. It is planned to measure the radiation level in the WANF and the T1 target areas. Furthermore, concrete samples will be taken.

Choice of the location for HiRadMat

Helmut Vincke presented slides of Ilias which addressed issues concerning the choice of the location. Option C (WANF) is the most favorable solution, since the options A and B have the following disadvantages:

Option A

· Complicated access with TI2

· Radiation environment in downstream areas

· Ventilation would be an issue (large volume)

· Installed cables for TI2 operation are not radiation-hard
Option B
· Safety issue with nearby TI2 tunnel

· Small cross-section

· Should be avoided to irradiate a new tunnel before other options are excluded
As discussed in the last meeting open questions concerning option C are:

· Radiation level in the WANF

· Costs for dismantling and cleaning up the WANF

Helmut showed a sketch of the WANF tunnel as it could look like after the installation of HiRadMat:

· Handling of equipment with rails or overhead crane
· As cool-down area the upstream area could be used.
· The electronics could be placed in the nearby TT61 tunnel.
· Shielding the upstream part (BA7, TCC6) by a chicane

Helmut Vincke and Ghislain Roy pointed out several safety issues concerning the project:
· The safety aspects should be described in a safety file. Work on that should start soon.

· The dismantling of HiRadMat should be included in the design.
· The estimate of the radioactive waste produced during operation should be included in the design.
· Shielding of 450 GeV muons: This may be done by slightly bending the beam downwards before hitting the target, so that the muons will be directed into the ground. However, this will have an influence on the beam properties at the target point.

· Secondary exit: A shaft with a ladder exists. It must be checked if it fits into the safety concept.

· The ventilation should be a closed loop.
Next steps

· Finalized specifications for target area (Ralph Wolfgang Assmann)
· New radiation level measurements at WANF and the T1 target area and dose estimate (Helmut Vincke)
· +/- list of the 3 options (Ilias and Helmut)
· Cost estimate for WANF dismantling and cleaning up

· First beam line design to experimental area in the WANF tunnel (Christoph Hessler)
AOB
The date of the next meeting is Tuesday 30.9.2008 at 16:30 in 865-1-D17.









Christoph Hessler, 24.09.2008

